Elsinore Town Planning and Land Use Commission
September 19th, 2024

This meeting of the Elsinore Town Planning and Land Use Commission was held Thursday, September 19th, 2024, at the Elsinore Town Hall, 35 West Main Street, Elsinore, UT at the hour of 7:00 p.m., after due and timely notice had been provided pursuant to Section 52-4-6, UCA, 1953, as amended. Meeting began at 7:00.

ATTENDING:	 Chairman Brent Salisbury, Councilmember Libbie Zenger, Kevin Simpson, David LeMmon, Brent Cottle, Debi Salisbury, Secretary Jennica Scott

ABSENT:		Weston Southwick

COMMUNITY MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:   Dennis Jensen, Max Chapel, Eldred Jensen

The meeting was opened by Brent Salisbury

Libbie Zenger motioned for adjournment to be 8:00pm. Brent Cottle made a second to the motion. All were in favor, motion carried.

Eldred Jensen presented his survey to split the lot at 232 S. Sevier Highway from one lot into two separate lots. All aspects of the survey were correct, and it was signed by two members of the commission.

Libbie Zenger motioned for the approval of the August 2024 Planning & Zoning meeting minutes. David LeMmon made a second to the motion. All were in favor, motion carried.

There were no business licenses that needed approval.

A building permit was approved for Margarita Vizcarra – New Roof & Steel Front Patio – 390 N Center St.

A building permit was approved for Marlene Bredsguard – Carport – 450 N 200 E

A building permit was approved for Dan Jacobson – Shed – 205 E Main St.

A building permit was approved for Lester Noffsinger – Shipping Container – 366 N Center

A building permit was approved for Yasky Construction – Metal Garage – 281 N 460 E

A building permit was approved for Karl Pieper – New Dwelling – 222 S. Sevier Highway – 200 S. Sevier Highway

The commission read through the paragraph in the ‘Town Welcome Packet’ concerning ditches and culverts. They would like a legitimate ordinance stating the basic rules for ditches and culverts. They specifically would like citizens to request permission to fill in any ditch or install any pipes or culverts.

The town does try to remind the citizens that own water shares that it is their responsibility to clean out all ditches that are used to provide their water turn.

Jennica gave out copies of Ordinance 161 – Elsinore Town Planning and Zoning Commission and also the Planning Commission By-Laws. The commission discussed what and where they would like to make changes to the by-laws to allow for mid-month building permit signing. Jennica will rewrite the changes for the next meeting.

The commission would like to make sure that the by-laws and the Building Permit Information Page both state that the permittee needs to be physically present when their permit is being signed. 

David LeMmon motioned to adjourn the meeting. Kevin Simpson made a second to the motion. All were in favor, motion carried.

Meeting ended at 8:06pm

Next meeting is scheduled for October 17th, 2024.
